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  22 September 2011 

 
 

 
   
 
  Dear Boris 

 
Independent Investment Programme Advisory Group (IIPAG) Annual Report 

 
As Chair of the Transport Committee, I am writing on behalf of the London Assembly to thank you 
for your letter to Jennette Arnold AM of 19 September 2011 which set out IIPAG’s Annual Report 
together with TfL’s management response.  
 
Whilst we welcome the publication of some of IIPAG's findings to date, the Assembly remains 
disappointed that the annual report makes no commitment to IIPAG publishing more of its findings 
on a regular basis, as the Arbiter did under the PPP. 
 
As you may be aware, the Transport Committee’s recently published report on the Tube, The State 
of the Underground (September 2011), specifically calls for IIPAG’s findings to be published 
regularly so that TfL’s progress and spending on the upgrade programme is more transparent and 
can be compared to benchmarks. 
 
Following formal agreement of the report at our meeting in October, we will be sending a copy to 
you for formal response.   

 
Yours sincerely  

 
 

 
 

Caroline Pidgeon AM 
Chair of the Transport Committee  

Mayor Boris Johnson 
City Hall 
The Queen’s Walk 
London 
SE1 2AA 
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